 
 
 

Police Monthly Police Report – August 2020
Barlby and Osgodby

The month began with a report of a suspicious male hanging around on the building site on York Road. Officers did attend the location but no male was found. 
On 9th August 2020, a male was arrested following an incident that occurred in the park close to Woodlands Drive, enquiries remain ongoing in relation to this incident.

On the 12th August 2020, a group of travellers arrived in the field opposite Barlby Primary School. Over the subsequent 10 days, police regularly engaged with those staying in the field as well as working alongside the council to ensure that the correct legislation was followed in relation to arranging and facilitating their removal from the site. 

On 15th August 2020, a report of fly tipping in Recreation Road was received which has been forwarded to Selby Council to lead the investigation into. 

Finally, on the 18th August, a robbery was reported having occurred on York Road when a male was stopped by a group of youths and had items taken from him. Numerous arrests have been made in relation to this incident and enquiries are still ongoing. 

A speed check carried out this month on the A19, Barlby Road resulted in 21 people being caught speeding and sent on a speed awareness course whilst a further 2 drivers were issued with fines and points on their licence.
Cliffe

On 8th August 2020, police received a report of air rifle pellets striking a property in Cliffe Common. If you thinking of going out shooting please make sure you have permission to be on the land you are using and ensure that you are not shooting towards any properties, persons or vehicles to prevent any damage or injuries being caused. 
On 28th August, police received a report of a male on Lund Lane behaving very erratically. Officers attended the location and found this male who was suffering from a self-induced medical condition. No crimes were found to have been committed and the male was returned to his home address in South Yorkshire. 

Three speed checks were carried out in Cliffe this month with 14 persons caught exceeding the speed limit and sent on a speed awareness course whilst 1 driver was issued with a fixed penalty notice and will receive penalty points on their licence. 

South Duffield

There were no incidents of note to report this month.
Hemingbrough
There were no incidents of note to report this month. However, we have seen a pleasing increase in calls from local farmers informing us of their plans to go out shooting in the evenings on their own land. By doing this, we can then use this information to respond appropriately to calls from local residents of poaching etc and check directly with the farmers involved before sending any police resources to the area. 
In Hemingbrough this month, a speed check was carried out and as a result three persons were sent on a speed awareness course after being found exceeding the limit in the village. 

If anyone has any information in relation to any of the crimes that took place in any of the above areas this month then please contact the police on 101 or call crime stoppers anonymously on 0800 555 111.

 
 
 

